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VOLUME 2 NO. 33 DECEMBER 3, 1971
A GIFT OF BLOOD FOR In an attempt to reach the University goal
CHRISTMAS of 50 pints of blood donated in the Dec. 13,

Jacksonville Blood Bank Mobile Unit wvisit,
the University of North Florida staff will compete in teams.

All employees' names will be placed in a "hat" for the drawing of
eight teams. The teams will be named after Santa's famous reindeer,
in keeping with the holiday season. The team donating the most blood
to the campaign will receive a plaque, which will go on permanent dis-
play, showing the community spirit of the UNF family.

Anyone wishing to have his cr her name omitted from the drawing should
contact Joyce Reynolds in the College of Education before the drawing
on Tuesday morning (Dec. 7).

Team lists will be posted on the bulletin board Wednesday (Dec. 8), with
donation sign-up sheets. Team members may sign up Dec. 8, 9 and 10.
The winning team will be announced Tuesday (Dec. 14).

If the total 50 pints is collected, the University will receive an award
plague from the Jacksonville Blood Bank.

This reserve of blood could someday be needed by a member of the staff.
It could be you. Give a pint, Monday, Dec. 13.

LIBRARY APPROVED AS Word reached the UNF library last week from
SELECTIVE DEPOSITORY Congressman Charles E. Bennett and Senator

Edward Gurney, that the University library has
successfully become a sentorial designated Selective Depository for
Federal documents.

Thanks to Congressman Claude Pepper of Miami and Senator Gurney, the
library was able to obtain a transfer in depository designations with
the Miami Public Library. Papers from the Government Printing Office
will make it official.

Significant to the University of North Florida, this designation allows
the library to select and receive almost all of needed Federal documents
without cost.



The library expresses a special thanks to Congressman Bennett and
his staff for working with them in obtaining the Selective De-
pository library status.

DR. MITCHELL TO ADDRESS Dr. Robert Mitchell, assistant dean of
DRUG ABUSE TRAINEES faculties, will address newly appointed

regional drug abuse staff members at an
In-service Training Program conducted by the Department of Health
and Rehabilitative Services in Tallahassee today.

Dr. Mitchell will speak on "Drug Education in Schools."

The program is designed to give the Regional Coordinators a better
understanding of the Drug Abuse Program and functions of other
state and allied agencies concerned with drug abuse.

CAREER SERVICE COMMITTEE The Executive Council has approved the
APPROVED BY COUNCIL forming of a Career Service Committee to

serve as a sounding board for problems
concerning the career service emplcyees on the staff.

Wanda Wade, systems anaylst supervisor in Information Systems, has
been elected chairman by career service representatives from each
department.

Minutes of the monthly meetings will be posted in a special section
of the personnel bulletin board.

Career Service employees with questions or problems should see the
representative of his or her department. These representatives are:

Academic Affairs, Janice Sconyers, Louise Crowell, and Shirley
McFadden; Administrative Affairs, Ken Johnson, Kathy Bomar, and
Nancy Howell; University Relations and Development, Jackie Briggs;
Planning and Evaluation, Wanda Wade; and the President's office,
B. J. Brown.

Nancy Howell was elected recording secretary at the last meeting.
The next meeting will be Thursday, Jan. 7.

UNF "CHEER" FOR NEEDY Our 'Christmas Cheer' project was so

FAMILY successful last year that we would like to
make it possible again for a needy family

in Jacksonville to have a Merry Christmas. A can will be placed in the

reception area for money contributions and a large box will be available

for articles of clothing, canned goods and toys for the children. The

local Family Services' office will give us the details on the selected

family early next week, so we can post clothes sizes of the children.

Your contribution will be appreciated.




MOVING UP Mrs. Connie Savage has been promoted to the

position of personnel aide in the personnel
department. As part of her experience, Mrs. Savage spent six years as
secretary to the training director of the personnel department of Gulf
Life Insurance Company. Congratulations, Connie!

NEW FACES JAMES L. WEESE, new admissions officer in the

Office of the Registrar, was with Fairchild
Industries in employee relations before joining the UNF staff. Mr. Weese
attended Maryville College, the University of Tennessee and Kent State
University, earning a Bachelor of Science degree.

The library gained two new assistants. ELIZABETH MOCK graduated from
Stetson University with a Bachelor of Arts degree and CHRISTINE SIIM
received a Bachelor of Fine Arts from the Minneapolis School of Art.
Miss Siim taught for the Duval County Board of Public Education before
joining the UNF.

SPREAD THE GOOD The next time you go to the doctor or dentist,
WORD take a handful of UNF brochures with you and

leave them in the office. If you're going
out of town, take some along. Have a meeting downtown? Pass out some
brochures before the speaker begins.

The Office of University Relations and Development would like to get the
whole staff involved with an awareness campaign. Everyone should know
about the University of North Florida and the opportunities it offers.

Stop by the Office of URD today and pick up a few handfuls. Spread the
UNF word.

UNF GRAPHICS PLACE The graphic design system of the University
THIRD IN STATE CONTEST publications and promotional pieces won the

University of North Florida statewide re-
cognition and a bronze plague in the Florida Public Relations Association
Image Awards contest.

The entry included samples of all publications incorporating the University
symbol and logo.

The award was announced today 1in St. Augustine.

STOCK ROOM POLICIES Due to the increased workload of the duplicating
section, the purchasing department requests

that office supplies be picked up from the stock room only in the after-

noons after 1:30 p.m. Requests for supplies before 1:30 will be honored

only in the case of an emergency.

UNF WOMEN'S CLUB TO MEET A White Elephant Sale will highlight next

Thursday's meeting of the UNF Women's Club.
Mrs. James Dungan will serve as hostess at 8304 Bangalin Avenue.
Coffee will be ready at 9:30 a.m., followed by the program and the
sale.




ACADEMIC PLAN An Academic Affairs—-delegation from the UNF
REVIEWED traveled to Tallahassee Community College today

to present our Academic Plan for review and
comment to the administration.

Dr. Roy Lassiter, vice president and dean of faculties, Dr. Williard O.
Ash, dean of the College of Arts and Sciences; Dr. James Parrish, dean
of the College of Business Administration; Dr. William Baggett, dean of
students; Dr. William Wharton, assistant dean of faculties; and Dr.

Andrew Robinson, assistant dean of the College of Education, make up the
delegation.

The Academic Plan is being presented to several community colleges in
the area.

DON'T LET THE SUNSHINE You know what they say about people who hole-
IN up in dark little corners... For some of us

who dream of seeing sunlight instead of office
landscaping, it would seem like voluntary imprisonment.

Nevertheless, Dr. Jim Dungan, dean of planning and evaluation, has
darkened his own little corner of the "great hall" by artfully erecting
a huge sheet of cardboard over the window. Says the sun was too
bright. Next, he'll want to paint his landscaping walls black.
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